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21 October 2021 
 

  
Dear  
 
Re: OIA request – Cervical and breast screening  
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 24 September requesting the following 
information from Waitematā and Auckland DHBs: 
 
It appears the number of women being screened for cervical and breast cancers is slipping 
well below target.  
 
In Auckland DHB's latest board agenda, for cervical (2020/21 Q4) - Auckland sat at 69%, 
Waitemata at 70% and Counties Manukau at 65% (national target 80%) 
For breast - Auckland 53%, Waitemata 64% and Counties 66% (national target 70%).  
 
Here was the commentary (p.51)  
 
Total coverage remains below target, with coverage in Māori and Pacific significantly lower. 
COVID-19 restrictions affected the completion of cervical screens. Small gains were made in 
Q4 in all groups, attributed to the publicity around an MP’s diagnosis. Despite the small 
gains, the overall decline in both national and local coverage has been the trend for 3-4 
years. The announcement in May of the planned introduction of HPV primary screening in 
2023 is welcome, but may see a further decrease in coverage as women wait for the self-test 
option. Cancer risk is higher in Māori and Pacific women who are unscreened or have not 
been screened for >5 years; these groups remain a priority  
  
Here are my questions: 
1. Can you clarify the date for 2020/21 Q4? 
2. I can't seem to find the numbers for Q4 previous year to compare - what were they at 

each DHB? 
3. It says there has been a decline both nationally and locally in the last 3-4 years - what 

were these rates four years ago?  
4. As a result of the downward trend in the last 3-4 years, has there been any noticeable 

rise in the number of women presenting to emergency departments with cervical 
cancer? 

5. Are DHBs concerned women could delay being screened because they are waiting for 
the HPV self-test that won't be available until next year? What is the DHB's message to 
these women? 

6. What is being done to reach those high-risk groups, including those who have not been 
screened for five years? 
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The following response is provided on behalf of both Auckland and Waitematā DHBs, which 
share services across our Planning, Funding and Outcomes divisions. 
 
In response to your request, we can provide the following information: 

 
1. Can you clarify the date for 2020/21 Q4? 
 
For breast screening, the date/data for Q4 2020/21 is the percentage of women aged 50-69 
years having a breast cancer screen in the last two years, as at June 2021. 
 
For cervical screening, the date/data for Q4 2020/21 is the percentage of women aged 25-69 
years having a cervical cancer screen in the last three years, as at June 2021. 
 
2. I can't seem to find the numbers for Q4 previous year to compare - what were they at 

each DHB? 
 
This data is available from the Ministry of Health Shiny app: 
 

 Breast screening (Shiny): https://minhealthnz.shinyapps.io/nsu-bsa-coverage-dhb/  

 Cervical screening (Shiny): https://minhealthnz.shinyapps.io/nsu-ncsp-coverage/  
 
3. It says there has been a decline both nationally and locally in the last 3-4 years - what 

were these rates four years ago?  
 
The data available via the links above is the most up-to-date data with the comparable national 
results. Please note that this data is continuously updated. While the figures reported for Q4 
2020/21 (June 2021) were accurate at the time they were reported to the Ministry of Health, it 
is possible these figures will now be different for the same time period.  
 
4. As a result of the downward trend in the last 3-4 years, has there been any noticeable 

rise in the number of women presenting to emergency departments with cervical 
cancer? 

 
We do not hold this data as patients do not present to an emergency department with a 
confirmed diagnosis of cervical cancer. Presenting symptoms can be both vague and potentially 
unrelated and are not coded in our data. 
 
We are unable to provide the information requested  as it would require the review of 
individual clinical records of patients. 
 
Due to the sensitivity of this information, frontline clinical staff would need to review individual 
clinical files over the course of four years and it would not be appropriate to use a contractor to 
review the records. This would take the frontline staff away from their clinical work and 
prejudice our ability to provide core clinical services. 
 
We have considered whether charging or extending the timeframe for responding to this 
aspect of your request would assist us in managing this work and have concluded it would not. 
We have, therefore, determined to refuse this element of your request under Section 18(f) of 
the Official Information Act due to substantial collation and research. 
   






